
  

 

 

May 11, 2020 

Reply To: Albert M. Engel 

Direct Dial: 416.864.7602 

E-mail: aengel@foglers.com 

Our File No. 195366 
 

VIA RESS AND EMAIL 

Ontario Energy Board 

2300 Yonge Street 

27th Floor 

Toronto, Ontario 

M4P 1E4 

Attention: Christine E. Long 

Board Secretary 

 

Dear Ms. Long: 

Re: EB-2019-0159: Enbridge Gas Inc., Application to construct natural gas pipeline and 

associated facilities in the City of Hamilton and Request for review of Integrated Resource 

Plan (IRP) Proposal 

Pursuant to Procedural Order No. 6 dated May 7, 2020, BOMA makes the following submissions. 

BOMA has reviewed the submissions of parties who have already responded to the Board's request in 

Procedural Order No. 6.  BOMA concurs generally with the proposals made by SEC.  With respect to 

SEC's proposal #2, BOMA suggests that the Board grant the adjournment proceedings, subject to a 

requirement that none of the regulatory steps or timelines of the application, which would otherwise have 

applied after all the interrogatories had been filed, would be conflated or shortened as a result of the 

adjournment.  With respect to EGI's proposal to delay the interrogatory responses until the end of the 

adjournment, BOMA suggests that EGI should be ordered to answer all of the interrogatories that it can 

now, and defer only those responses that will require further review due to the actual or forecast impacts 

of the COVID-19 pandemic.  For those responses dealing with forecasts and assumptions that will be 

affected by the pandemic, it would be helpful if EGI could provide both its originals and assumptions and 

the changes to the forecasts and assumptions which have been made to reflect the impact of the pandemic. 

 

Yours truly, 

FOGLER, RUBINOFF  LLP 

 

Albert M. Engel 

 

AME/dd 

cc: All Parties (via e-mail) 
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